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TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE MEETING (1)

Wednesday 7th December 2005
Motion No 6
Motion:
Councillor Cathal King 
"That this Committee calls on the Manager of the Environment Department to arrange for an environmental health assessment to be carried out regarding the extremely close proximity of the numerous telecommunications antennae and associated dishes and the traveller accommodation on the Belgard Road known as the Old Belgard Road site (adjacent to Tallaght IT) outlining what risk if any is associated with the residents living so closely to these structures taking into consideration the updated development plans recommendations.”
Report:
The Principal Environmental Health Officer (PEHO) reports the existence of three steel antennae masts in the immediate vicinity of the traveller accommodation site.  The mast in the grounds of the Eircom exchange site is believed to be the property of the Vodafone network, the mast in the site occupied by Cable and Wireless is the property of Meteor, and the mast in the ESB site on Airton Road is used by 02.
The licensing authority for all three masts is the Office of Communication Regulation (ComReg).  Com Reg licences the entire radio frequency spectrum in Ireland and this includes radio and television broadcasting, mobile telephony and other telecommunications such as internet connections.  It is the function of ComReg to ensure that all of the said operators comply with their licensing conditions relating to non-ionising radiation as set down by the International Commission for Non- Ionising Radiation Protection (ICNIRP).

Non-ionising Radiation (NIR) is that part of the electromagnetic spectrum, below 2420 million MHz.  Radio waves, infra-red radiation and visible light are all examples of NIR.  Electromagnetic waves at frequencies above 2420 million MHz are known as Ionising Radiation and include X-rays and Gamma rays.

In January 2004, the site at Belgard Road/Airton Road was chosen as part of the national monitoring programme undertaken by ComReg.  The measurements were carried out by Mason Communications in conjunction with Radio Frequency Investigations on behalf of ComReg.   Measurements were taken at two separate locations 100 metres North West and 100 metres north east of the Belgard Road site.  The Principal Environmental Health Officer has summarised the results from the full monitoring for this site in the four frequency ranges set out below:

	Frequency Range
	Highest Reading 

(watts per m2)
	ICNIRP guideline limit (watts per m2)

	300 MHz – 1GHz
	0.001255043
	4.72

	GSM 900
	0.000976469
	4.693

	GSM 1800
	0.001769592
	9.25

	1 GHz – 2 GHz
	0.001515858
	9.29


The overall measurements taken at this site concluded that the NIR emissions from the Belgard Road site were below the ICNIRP guideline limits.
